
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
LETTER TO SIGHTS FOR HOPE STAKEHOLDERS 
 
 
February 2025 
 
Dear Stakeholders, 
 
We appreciate our responsibility to steward your support of Sights for Hope most 
effectively. When the COVID pandemic struck, we minimized our negative net revenue 
for 2019-2020. In each following year, we posted positive net revenue. Meanwhile, our 
affiliated endowment foundation increased in value from June 2020 to November 2024 
by more than $220,000 and is worth about $2,900,000 presently. 
 
That is why it is our duty to explain our financial performance during our 2023-2024 
fiscal year, which ended June 30, 2024. Our audited 2023-2024 financial statements 
report negative net earnings of $237,243, or $167,721, not counting depreciation. Our 
IRS 990 return shows a negative net of $282,137, or $212,615 EBITDA.  
 
In June 2023, we received about $265,000 in net IRS employee retention credits (ERC). 
We had applied for those credits several months before and it was unclear when they 
would arrive. However, we created our 2023-2024 budget confident in that funding. In 
fact, we believed that they would arrive in the 2023-2024 year and, if they had, the 
year’s financial statements would look much differently. 
 
During 2023-2024, we made several unrepeated investments in our organization – 
including renovations to our Lehigh Valley Services Center and educational equipment. 
Unfortunately, we also experienced circumstances beyond our control that hamstrung 
our fundraising efforts. Fortunately, those circumstances have not affected us in the 
current fiscal year and will not affect us moving forward. 
 
 
 
 



In our current fiscal year to date, our fundraising program has been significantly 
stronger and more effective – exceeding expectations in multiple categories. We also 
have taken advantage of opportunities to decrease personnel costs through attrition. As 
of this writing, we are on pace to spend up to $200,000 less than in 2023-2024 and 
generate a positive net EBITDA.  
 
We know that you expect your investment to be treated with respect and used wisely. 
We believe that our track record in prior years and our performance so far in this fiscal 
year encourage your sustained confidence. If you have questions or want to learn how 
we plan to make greater impacts in our communities, please reach me at 610.433.6018, 
or ask@sightsforhope.org. 
 
We deeply appreciate your understanding and continued support.  
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
Dennis Zehner 
Executive Director and CEO 


















































































